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Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

Meeting held at the West Fulton Fire house sponsored by the West Fulton Rod & Gun Club, Thursday May 24th at 7:00 PM.
Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen
*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 7:18.   There were 21 in attendance.  Willie Karlu made a motion and second by Doug Handy to accept the minutes. Ray Zeh made a motion and second by Dewey Irving to approve the Treasurer’s report and pay bills.  We still have the SCCA hatpin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club.

Plans were again discussed for the SCCA canoe raffle held each year at the Cobleskill fair. There will be at least seven prizes this year.  The tickets have been printed and picked up.  Ed Zamjohn is chairman this year.  First prize will be the Old Town Canoe, second prize will be a Terry Redlin Print, third prize will be a wildlife, framed print donated by NWTF, fourth prize will be a wildlife, framed print donated by Whitetails Unlimited, fifth & sixth prizes will be $100 gift certificates which were donated by Senator James Seward and the seventh prize will be a $100 Saving Bond donated by the Bank of Richmondville. The Fair committee met with the Fair Officials about moving the SCCA fair exhibit to the new location.  Dave Wood received some prices for materials to build the building, 14’ X 24’with 6’ porch at his home residence.  Still looking at log siding vs. T-111 siding.  Log siding is about $400 more.  Membership approved spending up to $4000 with electric. Once building is complete, we can move it to the fair grounds.  The date for the workday will be set at this next meeting. Any donations to help with this expense can be mailed to SCCA P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, N.Y. 12035. The Schoharie County Jeep Club has promise a $100 Donation toward the cost of materials for the building.  We are hoping to get donations from all Associate clubs.  Members should contact local businesses for donations also. The Cobleskill Fair will be here before you know it!!!! I would like to see each club put together a small file with club information and membership applications along with a point of contact so when the public asked about a club we can give them this info.  

Still holding off on the computer for the SCCA Secretary.  The $1000 limit set by the membership will put a big dent in our finances.

$250 Scholarship applications from two SUNY Cobleskill students, the first from Richard Stanton who is working on a quality taxidermy project and the second from Daniel Stich who is following up on the movement or distribution of walleye fish within Otsego Lake.  Both of these applications still need to be review by the SCCA scholarship committee.

NYSCC secretary Linda Coffin and Vice President Wally John have both resigned.  Council is promoting the Leopold Educational Program asking local gun clubs to sponsor interested students.

Wildlife officials are expressing concern over the burgeoning population of snakehead fish in tributaries of the Potomac River. This year, more than 40 snakeheads have been caught. The fish, native to China, were first found in Virginia in 2004. Since then, there have been 800 reported statewide by fishermen and naturalists. Flying Carp are getting closer to Great Lakes. Wildlife officials are expressing concern over the burgeoning population of snakehead fish in tributaries of the Potomac River. This year, more than 40 snakeheads have been caught. The fish, native to China, were first found in Virginia in 2004. Since then, there have been 800 reported statewide by fishermen and naturalists. VHS Disease is affecting most game fish. This disease is considered a cold-water disease.  

Get well cards were sent out to Gerald Hamm and Howard Bartholomew.      

 SCCA Association Dues:  $30 Dues for associations & $10 for individual memberships.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035.  Several Clubs and many members are in the rear!!!  

Guest Speaker DEC Big Game Manager - Dick Henry  Ladies are catching up – (License sales have increased over the past few years). Also reviewed was the deer & bear kill for last year and compared to previous years.  He stated that the 2006 deer take was comparable to the 1978 take.  He discussed how DEC can control deer population through management. Harvest reports are at 50% or less.  Next years tags will be yellow.  Next year hunters will be able to call in their success through a voice recognition system on phone lines or will be able to report to NYSDEC on the internet.  In 2006 the deer take total was 189,000 with 96,000 bucks, 92,500 antlerless, 30,000 archery and 16,000 muzzleloader. DMAP permits had 132 qualified users in region 4 reporting on time. Looking at ways to tighten up the DMAP applications.  No new cases of CWD.  20,000 tested so far with 7,900 tests during 2006, will continue for five years total.  Reviewed bear take, turkey banding program, coyote study, eagle study, bobcat study and deer hunter trends (1990 – 600,00 big game licenses sold, the year 2000 – 475,000 sold and year 2007 – 430,000 sold). 

Here is a letter from a fellow sportsman which was published in the New York Outdoors News

So now it is crystal clear that the major New York state sportsmen’s advocacy organizations are locked into a structure that prohibits political activism.  Is there anyone besides me who joined some of these groups for specifically that purpose?  When this Grannis nomination first surfaced, I expected to be receiving alerts as some of these organizations began to mobilize their members in an organized resistance.  Actually, all I heard was one organization after another falling in line with a statement of neutrality, and even some who were trying to justify this nomination.  Not exactly the response that I expected from pro-hunting groups that claimed to be working for the interests of my outdoor activities.  A position of neutrality was just like a welcome mat to this darling of the animal-rights organizations.  All we managed to accomplish was to publicly advertise the fact that we are led by totally impotent organizations and our hunting, fishing and trapping rights are ripe for the picking, and that there are absolutely no political consequences involved in treading on our rights.  And we paid membership dues for that pathetic display. There also appears to be no inter-organization cooperation between these groups, another great display of weakness.  We may not represent a huge percentage of voting population, but I will tell you that when a politician sees the kind of total numbers that we do represent and realizes that we are single minded, organized and dedicated, that does create some pretty powerful influence.  Without that kind of unity, we leave the governor wondering why he didn’t go even further with the absurdity of this nomination.  It is time that we face the fact that we are trying to operate in the most liberal state in the nation that is being run by those who now have it within their power to eradicate or severely de-feature everything that we treasure.  Somehow (and I don’t really know how), we have to either convince our advocate organizations to start moving toward the NRA-style attitudes and tactics, or form an organization that will.  We can no longer keep on counting on the good will and friendship of the governor and legislators.  Somehow we have to have organizations that restructure to gain some political backbone and develop the spine to use it.  Things have changed, and what seemed to work in the past has now been shown to be completely ineffective in the political climate that we currently have and most likely will have from this point on.   We need advocacy organizations that are willing to recognize that the fact and move to change attitudes and tactics as the politics and power structure in this state evolve.  I really don’t want to hear any more about this organization and that organization that are set up in some kind of tax situation that mandates political hands off.  That excuse no longer flies with me.  It is political action that is needed and only political action.  And any organization that continues to keep using that tired excuse will no longer receive any sympathy from me, nor will they be receiving my future support.  There is too much at stake here to be falling back on such lame excuses.  Signed Terry Docteau, Canandaigua County.    

Gun Hunter Safety Course - Guan Ho Ha Rod & Gun Club located in Glenville has several hunter education classes scheduled but they are not listed on the DEC site yet (link follows  http://www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/9191.html )  Firearms course - August 21,23,28 and 30 6:00 PM to 9:30 PM call Dave Wright 399-5942;  Firearms course - September 17,19,24 and 26 6:00 PM to 9:30 PM call Butch 372-9594;  Bowhunter course - September 6 and 8th 6:00 PM to 9:30 PM call Mike Carpenter 374-9059;   

NYS DEC Reports: This information is on the road kill, deer fetus survey, which SUNY Cobleskill is helping NYS DEC with. The basic count for Region 4 is: Total # deer was 217 with 70 Fawns, 39 Yearlings and 108 Adults (2 1/2+). A more detailed report with more information will be in next month’s newsletter hopefully. Jeffrey Peil, the Wildlife Biologist / Sportsman Education Coordinator supplied this info. 

NYS Fish & Wildlife Management Board: Spring Meeting (March 29, 30 &31) Report continues from last month’s newsletter. 

Gerry Barnhart – Director of NYS Fish, Wildlife & Marine Resources: Reviewed extending contract with Verizon for DECALS cutting sales outlets to 1500 agents.  This will save $300,000 because of long distance charges.  All sales agents will have Internet connections vs. phone lines.  There will be a promotion of Internet license sales.  Different color for licenses this year (yellow).  Will have thermal printing instead of ink ribbon. Pilot program of 15 states will be able to issue Federal Water Fowl Licenses. Stamps will be mailed.  This year Habitat Stamp/Pin will be Whitetail Deer.

John Majors – Chief Bureau of Wildlife: Reviewed Avian Influenza Disease with 1619 samples taken as of March 29, 2007.  No lethal strain found in North America to date. Discussion on Antler Restriction Region 3 DMUs 3C, 3H, 3J, and 3K.  Before program 58% yearling take, 1st year buy in dropped to 37% yearlings. Reviewed Bear Take Management Plans with bear cooperator patch available from teeth samples.  15 new positions to help manage new lands purchased through the Open Space Plan.  210 seasonal positions became full time & permanent. Also discussed were the General Obligation Law changes.   

Doug Stang - Bureau of Fisheries: Has a staff of 156 statewide with an annual budget of $12.5 million.  50% of staff is working in hatcheries. $1 Million on boat launches, $2 Million on hatcheries. Six new positions created in department. 600 pages of information on fisheries available on Internet along with over 400 Lake maps. Information showing public fishing Access/Rightaways purchased by NYS and PFR Mapping sites. Discussion on Nuisance Invasive Dump Sites and reviewed State spending on boat launches at Freeman Bridge, Indian Lake, Redfield Reservoir and Fort Pond areas. Also reviewed was the State Hatchery System with 9 cold water (Trout) and 3 cool water (Walleye & Muskie) Repair cost estimates Rome-$8 Million, Caledonia $3.5 Million, Randolph $3 Million Total 31 significant projects.  (2007 - $1 Million, 2006 - $5 Million with last 5 years spending $8 Million)  Positive VHS location – 10 locations all along the Northeast border of NYS (Lake Erie & St Lawrence River) All internal sites test negative.  Only control is by curtailing the movement of baitfish.  Beginning 1/1/2009 all baitfish must be disease free certified before it can be sold in NYS.  

Kelly Stang – Becoming An Outdoors Women In Sports, program is 14 years old. Weekend long workshops, average age is 45 (18-82), over 2000 since 1994.  Next opportunity will be Sept 21 -23 located in Yates County. The cost will be $185 per participant. Available on NYS website (Public Affairs).

Lisa K. Holst – State Wildlife Grants Program: Federal funded thru Department of Interiors annually. 536 species – Habitat removal and contaminant Deposition (degraded water/nitrogen).  This program is intended to assist State in biodiversity preservation.  It is tied to species in greatest needs conservation, blueprint to manage needed species across the state, (11 major watersheds).  Grants available to nonprofit corporations. Ph# 518-402-8887.

Five resolutions were voted on and passed. Elections were held with Pat Arnold elected as chair, Mike Zeh – Vice Chair, Jack Cooper - Secretary, and Bill Pike - CFAB Representative.  Executive board members elected were Joe Molinaro, Rick Page and Walt Hallbauer. The Fall meeting will be held October 25th, 26th & 27th with an Executive Board meeting on August 29th at the State Fish Hatchery building near Herkimer.   

DEC proposes new trapping legislation,  http://www.dec.ny.gov/press/34503.html
DEC’s proposal would regulate body-gripping type traps set on land that are five inches or larger in size. Commercially available body-gripping traps of this size are commonly called “160s” or “220s. DEC has proposed that these traps must be utilized in compliance with one of three options: (1) set five feet above the ground (typically, this is done via a “running pole set”); (2) set within a container which has restricted openings and other features designed to prevent a dog from entering and triggering the trap; or (3) set within a container which is fastened to a tree or post in a vertical position, has only one opening which faces the ground, and is set so that the opening is no more than six inches from the ground.

Hopefully this type of action is not just the beginning of the future decisions of our new elected Commissioner, Pete Grannis.

New York State Conservation Council: Received a letter of resignation from Walter Bennet effective immediately as Director of Region 4 of the NYSCC.  Walt and his wife Joan have been members of the council for many years and will continue to support Greene County sportsmen & women through the Fish & Wildlife Management Board.  He stated that they will assist their replacements but can no longer be on the NYSCC Board or attend their meetings.  

 Whitetails Unlimited  Meeting was held on June 4th, 7:30 PM at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.  At that meeting the program for our Banquet – Auction was started including the banquet package order, raffle decisions, banquet menu, banquet committees and the ordering of extra merchandise from many different sources.  Our National Headquarters is celebrating our Silver Anniversary (25th) this year so there will be several items with a special 25th logo. Approve $250 for a student going to NYS DEC Camp Coby this summer. Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club is holding a training session at the Cobleskill Reservoir on June 24 which will involve a fish cleaning demonstration, casting instructions along with other tips on fishing. 

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  Trap shoots started on April 27th.  The Fish Derby took place on June 9th.  There were less than 10 trout caught along with some perch and a couple of Turtles. Voted 6 new members in and read 2 applications for next month’s voting.  The Boy Scouts will be camping on the club grounds June 18, 19 & 20th. NYS Wide Muzzleloader Event July 27, 28, 29 at the club. Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The club held a 5K run with 55 entries on June 16 (Partridge Nest 5K Run). The club sponsored this event on behalf of the Town of Fulton Historical Society to raise funds for the moving/setup of the schoolhouse, which is original in Vininton located on road between West Futon and Warnerville.  A new book is available on the history of the Town of Fulton written by Gerald Hamm. The cost is about $20.  Contact Town Clerk, Liz Coons. 

Two new clubs who have joined the SCCA are the Middleburgh Ridge Runners and the Cave Country Riders. Websites:  middleburgridgerunners.com   and   cavecountryriders.com

The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 9:45 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/   My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com  Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike 
Need to follow up on: Waiting on address from Harold Palmer for Remington Arms.  Ray Zeh made a motion and second by Duke Mann at April meeting to write a letter to Remington Arms for financial support for NYSCC for Grassroots Newsletter.  
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The June meeting of the SCCA will be sponsored by the Schoharie County Whitetails Unlimited Chapter, Thursday June 28th, 7:00 PM,  at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.   Guest Speaker will be Norm McBride.
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